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The opening of the Worldwide Conference of Provincial Presidents,  
In the UK during November 2014 

 Iritana Hankins, our Provincial President for Aotearoa New Zealand and 
Polynesia; with Caroline Welby, wife of  the Most Rev. Justin Welby, 

Archbishop of Canterbury, who recently visited New Zealand;  and Lynne 
¢ŜƳōŜȅΣ ²ƻǊƭŘǿƛŘŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ¦ƴƛƻƴΣ ǿƘƻ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƻǳǊƛƴƎ 

New Zealand in May 2015.   

It was once suggested that if you look closely at the  version of the MU badge 

which features Australia, New Zealand seems to be in danger of falling off the 

edge of the map.  

Not likely! 
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te whanau a te Karaiti, 
Tena koutou katoa.  Dear Mothers' Union members and Friends, 
 
Greetings from the High Leigh Conference Centre where the Provincial  Presidents from 
twenty-seven countries are gathering for our Conference over a period of   seven days to 

consider the conference theme  "A Goal to Celebrate." 
The fascination for me, was the fellowship we shared, learning what is taking place in other 
countries, sharing stories and being a part of the worldwide forum.  This was a humbling 
ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ  ŀǎ ǿŜ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŀǎ ά¢ƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘέΦ  ¦ƴƛǉǳŜƭȅ ǿŜ ƎŀǘƘŜǊŜŘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ 
leaders of Mothers' Union, having been called by him to this ministry. 
  
 Lynne Tembey our Mothers' Union World Wide President welcomed us to the conference 
ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜ ŘǊŜŀƳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǿŀǎ ƴƻǿ ŀ ǊŜŀƭƛǘȅΦ  {ƘŜ ǎŀƛŘ άa¦ ƛǎ ŀƭƛǾŜΣ 
we are growing, and this will be discussed further during our time together. We place our 
ǘǊǳǎǘ ƛƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ǘƻ ŜƴŀōƭŜ ǳǎ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜΣ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ ƎǊƻǿ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǇŜǊƛƻŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ ά 
 
Later, in an inspiring address Caroline Welby spoke of her role as the wife of the 
Archbishop of Canterbury, Justin Welby, stating  that nothing in the world had prepared 
her for this role and yet there are many  high expectations of  her. For her, Christ has cho-
sen her for this role, to be herself and no-one else. In former times she would have com-
pared herself to other people, but now feels "God is okay he made me." 
 
At the end of each day we met in our family groups of six members for evening prayers.  I 
was the  leader of Hilda of Whitby having lead our first service.  Other members included 
Rita Ayeebo of West Africa, Josephine Rwaqje of Rwanda, Jean McPherson-Richardson of 
Scotland and Nang Myint Myint Yee of Myanmar and her interpreter Cynthia Yin Yin Maw.  
In total there were five groups, each named after a saint. There were four Priests among 
us.  Libbie Crossman, Rhonda Wabukala, Edidah Mujinya, and me.  We led  the morning 
traditional fellowhip, encouraging each member to include their mother tongue during 
prayers an hymns.  
 
The highlight of the conference  for me was working in our family groups to produce our 
statement, placing it before the total conference, and allowing Reg Bailey  CEO and the 
management team to collect each one and compose a joint statement.  The next evening 
we further examined the statement to test if it was grammatically correct etc, and it was 
Ŧƛƴŀƭƭȅ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ōȅ ŀƭƭ ttǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘΦ  ²Ŝ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ 
Union statement from our Provincial Presidents  for 2014.  This is published on our NZ web-
site or a hard copy can be requested from your Diocesan Leaders. 
 

         Iritana Hankins 

From our Provincial President  

     All this day, O Lord,    >> 
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²ƘŜǊŜ Ƙŀǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ƎƻƴŜΚ  Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ōƛƎ ƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ¦ƴƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tǊƻǾƛƴŎŜ ƻŦ 
Aotearoa, New Zealand and Polynesia, and 2015 promises to be even  bigger, with the visit 
of our Worldwide President, and other events to look forward to.   

With Christmas Greetings from Iritana (Provincial President) and Margaret (News Editor) 

 
May the faith and hope of Christmas  

Light your way the whole year through. 
 

¢ƘŜ .ǊŀƴŎƘ ŀǘ {ǘ aŀǊƪΩǎΣ .ŀǎƛƴ wŜǎŜǊǾŜΣ Ƙŀǎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǳǎǳŀƭ ƻǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ-into-the-
community activities: monthly baking 
for Ronald McDonald House 
(Newtown); knitting for the Neo-Natal 
Trust Wellington Hospital; and knitting 
beanies for the Mission to Seafarers.  
Also, as a group, they meet monthly for 
Holy Communion followed generally by 
a speaker or a visit.  Several members 
catered for four Saturday's Side-by-Side 
Mentoring Training days held mid-year, 
providing  morning tea and lunch. 
 
In August the group joined AAW at St 
Mary's Karori for a communion Service, 
morning tea and a joint visit to Futuna Chapel. As pre-arranged by Jo Shepherd, Mrs Bernie 
Pool, a Futuna Trustee met us at the chapel. She presented an interesting history of the 
Chapel its architectural design and its construction by the Brothers, encouraging us to 
explore the chapel and touch the various marble furniture and the wooden crucifix. 
 
Epiphany Branch  is going on a Magical Mystery Tour to mark their 66th Birthday in 
Riversdale Christian Camp. They are going by minibus on Tuesday November 4th.  There 
will be a data-show presentation and a tour of the camp, which provides holidays and 
respite care for families. Then members are off to the shore for a MU service and a picnic, 
followed closely by a paddle in the Pacific.  An iced birthday cake will be cut by our newest 
member.  Ten new members have been enrolled this year, so they  must be doing 
something right! says their leader Marjorie. 
 
The Parent Encouragement Program committee have met recently.  The feeling amongst us 
as a group is that, because we have come so far with a valuable course, we should 
continue.  

         Heather Dawson  

Wellington Diocese  

let me touch as many lives as possible for thee;          > > 
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CŀǘƘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀȅ ŀǘ {ǘ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ /ŀǘƘŜŘǊŀƭ ƛƴ IŀƳƛƭǘƻƴ ǿŀǎ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴŎŜΦ  At the 
CŀƳƛƭȅ 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǘ ŦƻǳǊ ǿƻƳŜƴ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭƭȅ ŦǊƻƳ ½ƛƳōŀōǿŜΣ ǿŜǊŜ !ŘƳƛǘǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ 

Union with the support of their 
husbands and children.  ¢ƘŜ {ǘ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ 
Branch had been in recess for several 
years and there was great excitement 
as the women joined existing MU 
members to re-start it.  The previous 
evening Dean Peter Rickman blessed 
ǘƘŜ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳǎ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
same pattern as those worn in 
Zimbabwe and they looked very 
attractive. To support them two 
Zimbabwean MU members from 

Auckland joined them as they made their promises, and family and friends made up a choir 
complete with shakers and a drum, filling the Cathedral with a joyful sound.  In his 
introduction Dean Peter told the congregation MU worldwide has a membership of over 
4.1 million and made special mention of the 3,200 members in the war torn city of 
Baghdad. We were delighted Ruth Riddell, Diocesan AAW President was able to be with us, 
together with her husband and daughter.  Ruth and a MU member carried up the Elements 
for the Communion. 

Our Diocese is unique in that it has two 
/ŀǘƘŜŘǊŀƭǎ ǿƛǘƘ ōƻǘƘ 5Ŝŀƴǎ ŀǎ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ¦ƴƛƻƴ 
members.  Archdeacon Reg Nicholson, our 
former Honorary Chaplain assisted the Dean and 
me in the Waikato admission service.  Having 
two men members in the Branch will give an 
added dimension to it. 

Mothers Union in the Taranaki Cathedral of St 
Mary continues to attract new members, the latest being admitted at the Corporate 
Communion on 15 October.  We have been trying to attract younger women and Amelia 
has lowered the age group considerably as a mother of three young children.  We hope her 
interest and involvement will encourage some more women of her age to join us. 

Diocesan  member Beverly Berwick continues to make 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǎƭƛǇǇŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ .ŜǘǿŜŜƴ м aŀȅ нлмо ŀƴŘ 
7 September 2014 she has knitted 600 pairs which have been 
gratefully received.         
    Rosemary Bent  

Waikato - Taranaki Diocese  

and every life I touch, do thou by thy spirit quicken        >> 
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The Southern Archdeaconry Meeting was held at St. Andrews church in Pukekoohe 
on Wednesday 3rd September.  Our speaker was the Vicar, the Rev. Jan Wallace, who 
addressed us about the long list of support initiatives given to the Pukekohe district by 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ {ǘ !ƴŘǊŜǿΩǎ  ǇŀǊƛǎƘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǾƻƭǳƳŜ ƻŦ ǿƻǊƪ ŘƻƴŜ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 
at large. Members were very interested in the way the community rallied around the 
Church to help needy members of society.   
 

Mothers Union was represented at the Auckland 
Diocesan Synod by the President, Joan Neild, and 
Katherine McIntyre, our Missions Secretary.  The Synod was 
held in the lovely surroundings of the Copthorne Hotel at 
Paihia where we used the Treaty Room at the hotel for the 
entire session.  During the second day a visit was made to 
the Marsden Cross at Ohoi. Members were bussed to the 
site and made the walk down the hill together.  The 
atmosphere all around the cross felt sacred.  There was a 
positive feeling to the synod with members appreciating 
the free seating in the sessions, and being able to share in 
life beyond the business that bonds us. A very positive start 
to the next 200 years.                    Joan and Katherine enjoying 
         the walk to the cross 
 
 

The  MU Auckland Diocesan Council Meeting was held on Wednesday the 8th  
October at the Anglican Trust for Women and Children (ATWC)  in Otahuhu. The day 
opened with a service in the chapel led by Vice- President Raewyn Skipper. Joan Neild read 
the lesson and the Intercessions were led by Maggie Davidson. There were 23 members in 

attendance, and 34 apologies.    
After the service, we were 
able to use the beautifully-
renovated meeting room and 
kitchen.  Mrs Monika Clark, 
wife of the National Director 
of the Church Army was guest 
speaker at the meeting, and 
told us about the mentoring 
ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ƴŀƳŜŘ  άCǊŜǎƘ 
tŜǊǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜǎέ  ŘŜǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǘƻ 
help     young    Mothers    and 

Raewyn leading the MU service in the ATWC chapel -            other people using trained  
We enjoy filling the place with flowers when we go there.          Mentors.   
           (see over) 

Auckland Diocese  

whether through the word I speak,          >> 
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The programme was established in 1973, and operates in partnership with Christian 
ŎƘǳǊŎƘŜǎΦ  όLǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴŜǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀǎ άDƻŘ-ƳƻǘƘŜǊǎέ ŀƴŘ 
Raewyn has already become a volunteer.) 
 
The Rev. Philip Beilby, CEO of the ATWC brought us up-to-date about the work being done 
by the Trust.  He agreed with a suggestion that it would be good for MU to replace the 
garden seat that has collapsed, and attach to it the plaque in memory of Mrs Muriel 
Gowing, wife of Bishop Eric Gowing, who was a past highly-respected MU Leader and 
supporter of the ATWC.  The plaque has outlived two previous garden seats.   
 
After the meeting, a delicious lunch was shared by all before we dispersed far and wide 
throughout the Auckland Diocese.   
 

We had expected to have our supply of 2015 Christmas cards, A4 calendars, and 
diaries (English hard-covered, and Australian  large and small) for sale at the meeting but, 
unfortunately, the orders did not arrive in time.  If you require any of these items please 

contact Margaret Baker, phone 09 528.4814 or email 
dav.mar@xtra.co.nz.  
 
aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ¦ƴƛƻƴ ƛǎ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊŎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ YŀƘǳƛ ²ŀƘƛƴŜΣ ǘƘŜ !!²Σ 
and other  Churchwomen to  organise a service in Holy Trinity 
Cathedral on Sunday 23rd November (Aotea Sunday) at 1 p.m.  

9ƴǘƛǘƭŜŘ ά²ŜŀǾƛƴƎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ CǳǘǳǊŜέ this will celebrate 
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ƛƴ bŜǿ ½ŜŀƭŀƴŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ нлл ȅŜŀǊǎΦ 
Yesτit is almost 200 years since the first recorded preaching 
of the Christian Gospel in New Zealand.   

      Joan Neild 
 
The Marsden cross which marks the area at Oihi Point where the first 
sermon was preached.  Featuring in the poster advertising this event 
and a surprise gift for all who attend the service on Aotearoa Sunday. 

 
 

The next financial report will be included in our February 2015 newsletter.  The end of our 
financial year is 31st December,  and the report will include all our financial dealings up to 
the end of this year, including the expenses incurred in relation to the Provincial 
tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΩ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻ Řƻǳōǘ ƭŜŀŘ ǘƻ ǎƻƳŜ ŦǳƴŘ-raising deliberations to equip 
us for the future.   Especially in view of the forthcoming visit by our MU Worldwide 
President, Lynne Tembey, in May 2015, which will not happen without incurring some 
financial input from us.   

the prayer I breathe, or the life I live.  Amen.           >> 

Financial Report  
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WE HAVE COME FULL CIRCLE  
Margaret Wilson and Dame Miriam Dell at the National 
Council of Women   Conference held in Auckland  10-12 
October 2014.  
¢ƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ¦ƴƛƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ƴƻǿ ōŜŜƴ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ 
Nationally Organised Member affiliated to NCW, 
bringing us back into the fold.   Dame Miriam has just 
celebrated a significant birthday, and is using a mobility 
frame, but is still as bright as a button, and was one of a 

group of life members who attended the conference.  She told me that her introduction to 
NCW was as a representative of MU.    
 
Belinda Greenwood (Hibiscus Coast) who is a member of MU, has been re-elected as NCW 
Convenor for Family Affairs,  Margaret Wilson (Auckland) and Raewyn Skipper (Counties 
Manukau) are her Corresponding Members, and we will all be working closely together.  I 
ŀƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŦŜŜŘƛƴƎ ƛƴǘƻ b/² ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ a¦Ωǎ 
involvement at the United Nations and other fields of activity worldwide.  Our membership 
ƻŦ b/² Ƙŀǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ōŜŜƴ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ a¦ .ǊŀƴŎƘ ŀǘ  {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ /ŀǘƘŜŘǊŀƭΣ bŜǿ 
tƭȅƳƻǳǘƘΣ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ b/² .ǊŀƴŎƘΦ  ²ŀǘŎƘ ƻǳǘΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ǇǳǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǊŜƳƛǘǎ ƴŜȄǘΗ   
 
Things are already progressing at speed.  Our three Auckland MU representatives have  so 
far contributed to  an action item on social issues in NZ, and we have just received another 
on Gender Equality strategy work.  Quite a bit of time and effort involved, but we can do it, 
especially with guidance coming from Mary Sumner House on this issue.  A hot topic 
everywhere.   
 

¢I9 !bD[L/!b ²ha9bΩ{ {¢¦5L9{ /h¦b/L[ I¦L нлмп 
The theme of the Hui, held from  29th Sept to 1st Oct at St WƻƘƴΩǎ ¢ƘŜƻƭƻƎƛŎŀƭ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΣ 
Auckland, was  ά/ƘǳǊŎƘΣ ²ƻƳŜƴ ϧ [ŜŀŘƛƴƎΚέ  with the question mark!  This was the 
ǎŜŎƻƴŘ Iǳƛ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ōȅ Wƻŀƴ bŜƛƭŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ōȅ ƳŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ {ǘǳŘƛŜǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ 
Ŏƻƴǘŀƛƴǎ Ƴȅ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴ ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘ ά! aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ¦ƴƛƻƴ tŜǊǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜέΦ  CƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŎƻǳǇƭŜ ƻŦ 
days I felt we spent too much time talking about ourselves, especially as most people there 
seemed to be regular attenders and old friends.  I was told this was not the case, e.g. a 
large contingent of Kahui Wahine members had flown up from Wellington for the first 
time.  I felt that, rather than talking about myself, I should have been promoting some of 
ǘƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ  ¦ƴƛƻƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ƴŀȅ ǎŜŜƳ ƛǊǊŜƭŜǾŀƴǘ ƛƴ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ-day NZ 
where so much support for families is being offered by the Government and other 
agencies. However, MU has a niche, offering Christian care throughout the world, being 
one big family ourselves now with over 4 million members in 83 countries.   
 
Our three days together were filled with emotional and spiritual warmth engendered by 
splendid organisation and inspiring speakers. The full report of the Hui is printed in the 
Studies Centre newsletter, October 2014.    

The personal prayer of Mary Sumner, founder of the MU  in 1876. 



From our point of view it was good to liaise and draw inspiration from other like-minded 
/ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ  ²Ŝ ǎǘǊŜǎǎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƴ a¦ άtǊŀȅŜǊ ƛǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǿŜ ŘƻΦ  ²Ŝ 
Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǇǊŜŀŎƘΣ ōǳǘ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ  ǿŜ Ǝƻ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦέ  

        Margaret Wilson     

 
Sent in by a friend  who remarked - 
άL ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƴƻƴȅƳƻǳǎ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ ŘŜŜǇƭȅ ƳƻǾƛƴƎΦ  L ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ǘƻƻΦέ  
 

Bagpiper at a funeral 
As a bagpiper, I play many gigs.  Recently I was asked by a funeral director to play at a 
graveside service for a homeless man.  He had no family or friends, so the service was to be 
ŀǘ ŀ ǇŀǳǇŜǊǎΩ ŎŜƳŜǘŜǊȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΦ  
!ǎ L ǿŀǎ ƴƻǘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪǿƻƻŘǎΣ L Ǝƻǘ ƭƻǎǘΣ ŀƴŘ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǎǘƻǇ ŦƻǊ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƛƻƴǎΦ 
I finally arrived an hour late and saw the undertaker had evidently gone and the hearse was 
nowhere in sight.  There were only diggers and crew left, and they were eating lunch.  I felt 
bad and apologised to the men for being late.  I went to the side of the grave and looked 
ŘƻǿƴΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ Ǿŀǳƭǘ ƭƛŘ ǿŀǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƛƴ ǇƭŀŎŜΦ  L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ŜƭǎŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ǎƻ L ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ǘƻ 
play. 
The workers put down their lunches and began to gather around.  I played out my heart 
ŀƴŘ ǎƻǳƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ Ƴŀƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƴƻ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ  L ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ƭƛƪŜ LΩǾŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŦƻǊ 
this homeless man. 
!ƴŘ ŀǎ L ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ά!ƳŀȊƛƴƎ DǊŀŎŜέ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪŜǊǎ ōŜƎŀƴ ǘƻ ǿŜŜǇΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ǿŜǇǘΣ L ǿŜǇǘΣ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ 
wept together.  When I finished I packed up my bagpipes and started for my car.  Though 
my head hung low, my heart was full. 
!ǎ L ƻǇŜƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊ ǘƻ Ƴȅ ŎŀǊ L ƘŜŀǊŘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪŜǊǎ ǎŀȅ άL ƴŜǾŜǊ ǎŜŜƴ ƴƻǘƘƛƴΩ ƭƛƪŜ 
ǘƘŀǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ Σ ŀƴŘ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǇǳǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǎŜǇǘƛŎ ǘŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ǘǿŜƴǘȅ ȅŜŀǊǎέΦ 
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